Hiawatha Park & Recreation Commission

Regular Meeting

May 8, 2012
Chairperson Deb Theis called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. in the Hiawatha Conference Room.  Present: Larry Eveland, Deb Theis, and Frank Glaser Employees: Angie Cole and Liz Neff.  Absent: Dan Wilkes and Bill Hornett Guests: Tom Theis - Mayor. 
Motion by Larry Eveland, second by Frank Glaser, to approve the agenda as presented.  Motion carried.
Motion by Frank Glaser, second by Larry Eveland, to approve April 10, 2012 minutes.Motion carried.

Seasonal Parks and Recreation Staff
There were six applicants for the first posting of the Adventure Camp staff. Angie Cole explained to the Commission that two of the employees that have already been hired are returning from last year, there are two currently going through the pre-employment screening process, one took another job and one never returned our phone call. Cole explained the job has been re-posted to try and obtain more quality applicants to choose from. Emails have gone out the Adventure Camp parents in hopes they know someone that may be interested in the position. The new deadline for this posting is May 18. Training will begin sooner since the camp will start June 11 with any additional staff having to catch up after the second round of hiring. The parks staff is in full swing with mowing and parks maintenance. Taylor Glanz is back for his third year so he was up and running quickly. Quinn will be done with school in the middle of this month and will have the ability to work more hours upon completion of his school year. The third seasonal employee contacted Angie Cole and informed her that he had taken another position and will not be working the summer in Hiawatha. Cole is in the process of obtaining another applicant for this position and will hopefully be able to get someone in that role soon. 
PICA - Pride In Community Appearance
Angie Cole explained that the original group located in Fort Dodge, IA is having a lot of success with this program. At the event Cole was introduced to this group she thought it was neat that they all came in their matching shirts and you could really feel a sense of comradery within the group.  Cole said it is possible to get the Friends of Hiawatha Parks and Recreation to purchase shirts for our prospective Hiawatha group. Larry Eveland explained it would be great to get the Friends group to buy t-shirts so they could all look alike when working in the parks, it could prompt others to ask questions and get involved. Frank Glaser asked, “Isn’t this like the Friends group anyway?” Cole explained the Friends group is more focused on fundraising but could get involved in this group as well. Larry Eveland stated there is certainly not a lack of things to do in the parks and open spaces. Frank Glaser thought this could also involve projects that the Boy Scouts or Girl Scouts could get involved, that the Legion uses the Boy Scouts so perhaps this could be something the Girl Scouts could get involved with. Deb Theis asked, “Are we going to try to get a PICA group for Hiawatha?” Larry Eveland and Angie Cole replied, “Yes.” Deb Theis asked, “What will the commitment be for these group members?” Cole explained that would depend on the committee that was established and what they decided. Larry Eveland stated this group would probably be geared more toward retired people since they meet during the day. Deb Theis stated that her company, GE makes time for their employees to go out and volunteer in their community. Theis then asked, “Would they always be outside?” Cole stated there may be a few projects they could complete inside during the winter. Frank Glaser asked if our insurance will cover this group when they are working in the parks. Cole stated there needs to be more investigation on some of the logistics. Theis asked if they would simply sign a waiver. Cole said it is very likely this would be the least we would need to do. Larry Eveland stated this is a good idea and with some leaders and some interest it could be very successful. 
PARKS AND RECREATION UPDATE:
Cole explained the I-380 planting will be May 16 with the I-380 group planting trees on North Center Point Road. Splash pad will be repaired tomorrow. The software revenue was reviewed and Cole stated it has been very beneficial. Larry Eveland asked the percentage of people that use the online system. Cole and Liz Neff, Recreation Coordinator estimated 95% of the registrations and reservations are completed online at this time. 
Motion by Larry Eveland, second Frank Glaser, to adjourn at 6:20 p.m.   Motion carried.






 

Deb Theis, Chairperson
ATTEST:  Angie Cole, Parks and Recreation Director
	1
	



